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Kent Learning Disability Partnership 

Board Minutes 
 
 

Date: Wednesday 14 April 2021 
Location: This meeting was held virtually via Zoom 

Who was there? 
 

Attendees: 
 
Daniel Hewitt - Joint Co-Chair of the Kent LD Partnership Board 

Richard Smith - KCC, Joint Co-Chair of the Kent LD Partnership Board 

Alex Scott - Joint Chair of the óKeeping Safeô Delivery Group 

Charlie Clay - Bemix 

Chelsea Roberts - KCC, Stakeholder Engagement Support Officer (minutes) 

 
Continued . . .  
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Who was there? (Continued) 
 
Attendees: 
 

Chris McKenzie - KCC, Director of Adult Social Care for North and West 
Kent  

Chris Evans -  Parent Carer  

Emilija Mazar - KCC, Trainee Commissioner  

Ian Haylock - KCC, Joint Co-Chair of the óWhat I Doô Delivery Group 

Janine Jacquin - Aspens 

Jenny Anderton - KCC, Head of Provider services  

Katie Sparks - Self Advocate  

Kim Cooper - Self Advocate, North Kent Independent Advocacy Scheme   

Linda Chapman - Parent Carer  

Lisa Clinton  - KCC, Stakeholder Engagement Manager 

Louise Flatman - North Kent Independent Advocacy Scheme (NKIAS) 

Martin Ralph - Self Advocate, Aspens  

Mathew Pelling - KCC, Interim Senior Commissioner 

Matt Clifton - Bemix, Chief Executive 

Michael Lillis - Self Advocate, Bemix  

Michelle Hosken - East Kent Mencap  

Mick Cronin - Kent Police, Joint Chair of the óKeeping Safeô Group 

Paula Watson - KCC, Commissioning Manager 

Ross Bowie - Self Advocate, Aspens  

Sammy Lamb - Self Advocate, Bemix 

Steve Chapman - Joint Co-Chair of the óWhat I Doô Delivery Group 

Tanya Orchin - North Kent Independent Advocacy Scheme (NKIAS) 

Toni Easdown ï  KCC, Stakeholder Engagement Officer  

Tony Faulkner - Self Advocate, Aspens 

Trevor Chapman - Parent Carer 

Vanessa Cowley - Self Advocate, East Kent Mencap   
 

 
Apologies 
 

Anita Dew - Joint Co-Chair of the óWhat I Doô Delivery Group 

Clair Bell - KCC, Cabinet Member for Adult Social Care and Public Health  

Clare Lawrence - KCC, Area Manager, Young Peopleôs Service 

Clare Maynard - KCC, Head of Commissioning PortfolioðOutcome 2 & 3   

Sam Holman - Joint Chair of the óGood Healthô Delivery Group 

Sharry Madden - KCC, Unison Representative  

Xan Brooker - KCC, Joint Chair of the óGood Healthô Delivery Group  



 Welcome  
 

Welcome from Daniel Hewitt, the joint co-chair of the  
Partnership Board  

 
 

Daniel welcomed everyone to the meeting and went 
through the housekeeping rules.   
    
 
 
 

 

Daniel introduced the ôdonôt give up 
hopeô video made by members of the  
J.I.P Self Advocacy Group and North 
Kent Independent Advocacy Scheme 
(NKIAS). 
 
  
 

Welcome and update from Richard Smith, the joint co-chair of 
the Partnership Board   

 

Richard told the board that Clair Bell wanted to  
attend the meeting, but she is on election duties.   
 
Clair is the Cabinet Member for Adult Social Care 
and Public Health.   
 

 

Richard mentioned the Making a Difference 
every day approach to social care in Kent.    
 
It is about putting people first and great  
practice. It is looking at how we support people 
and what Adult Social Care might look like in 
the future.   
 
 
This was started in response to Covid-19.  It is also in response to 
black lives matter and how we support people from different  
backgrounds or disabilities.   
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Welcome and update from Richard Smith continued   
 
Richard said that as the Corporate Director, he 
is really committed that the persons voice is 
heard at every level in the organisation.  
 

Regular updates on Making a Difference every 
day will be brought to these meetings as the 
work moves forward. 
 
 

Richard introduced Chris McKenzie and Jenny Anderton to the Board.   
 
Chris is the Director of Adult Social care for North and West Kent.   
 
 
Jenny is the Head of Provider services for  
Disabled Children, Adults with Learning  
Disability, Older People and Mental Health.  
 
 
If anyone wanted to meet with Chris or Jenny or 
invite them to any of your groups, this can be set 
up.    
 
Action: People to email Toni Easdown if they wanted to have a Zoom 
meeting set up with Chris or Jenny.   

 
Outstanding actions from previous meeting  

(18 December 2020) 

 

Action: Toni to arrange a meeting for Lara, Daniel, 
Steve, Matt and Tony F to discuss with Chris 
assessments that are carried out when people are 
coming out of a secure mental health setting into the 
community.    
 
Action: An update to be provided on how KCC assess 
how well they are doing things.    
 



5 

 

.Review of how the Learning Disability  
Partnership Board operates (looking forward) 

 
 

Questions raised to the board: 
 
¶ How do we make sure people with learning 
disabilities and their family carers have a 
óvoiceô in shaping what Adult Social Care 
does? 

 
¶ What works well with the Partnership Board? 
 
¶ What can be done differently?     
 
¶ Next steps 
 
 
Comments and suggestions made by board 
members: 
 
¶ Ensure people with learning disabilities and   
experts by experience are involved in what is 
being said and in the decision making process. 

 
¶ It can be frustrating if the board is not involved 

in the running of Adult Social Care.  

¶ Professionals need to listened to people with lived experience and 
make joint decisions.  

 
¶ We do have a voice as learning disabled adults, but Adult Social 
Care needs to listen.   

 
¶ The board requires a stronger focus and to have the right people 
attend the meeting.  Other partners need to attend the meetings.  

 
¶ Board needs to take actions.    
 
¶ Updates are needed from Adult Social Care on what is happening.   
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Review of how the Learning Disability  
Partnership Board operates (looking forward) 

 
 

¶ Some local groups have stopped meeting and 
the board is now missing that feedback.  There 
used to be 12 groups and now there are 3 
groups.    

 
¶ The board/groups did give feedback on the residential contracts 
and that did make a difference on the decisions on how we spend 
money. 

 
¶ Need to involve people at the start to shape our thinking. This will 
take some planning, co-ordinating and time.   

 
¶ The board should congratulate itself that it is still going and be 
proud of what it has achieved. 

 
¶ We need to help Adult Social Care understand how we want to be 
listened to properly.  This should include health colleagues.      

 
¶ Need to make sure that we donôt ask questions to get the answers 
that we want. 

 
¶ Direct payments - are people with lived experience the boss or is 
Adult Social Care the boss?   

 
¶ Need to invest in tomorrowôs leaders so other people get in-
volvedðnot the same experts by experience all the time at the 
same meetings      

 
¶ Professionals from different organisations do want people with 
learning disabilities to influence what they do.   

 
¶ The board is a partnership.   
 
 
Action: A second workshop/discussion on how the Partnership Board 
operates to take place after the election period.  
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Accommodation Market Position Statement  

 

 
Paula Watson gave a presentation to the board 
on the KCC Accommodation market position 
statement.      
 
This tells providers what KCC plans to do, what 
they expect from providers and the services that 
KCC need now and in the future.  
 
All local authorities must produce these.  
 
 
The Accommodation market position statement has just been        
published on the Kent County Council website.  
 
You can view it by clicking on this link.   
 
Accommodation market position statement  
 
Some work has been started on a Learning Disability and Autism  
market position statement.   
 
It was agreed that this should be on the agenda for the next meeting 
for discussion and feedback from board members.  
 
 
UPDATE received after the meeting 
 
The Learning Disability and Autism market       
position statement is not currently being worked 
on.  This is because work will be done first on the 
development of the new Adult Social Care    
strategy. 
 
Both the Learning Disability and Autism market 
position statement and the Adult Social Care 
strategy will be brought to the Board at a future 
meeting for discussion and feedback from board 
members.    
 

https://www.kent.gov.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0012/120270/KCC-Accommodation-with-Care-and-Support-Market-Position-Statement-2021-26.pdf
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Feedback from the Delivery Groups and 
Grant Providers 

 

Feedback from Aspens and the Good Health Group  
 
 

Tony, Daniel, Martin, Ralph and Janine gave 

an update on what Aspens and the Good 

Health Group have been doing.     

 
 
 
Tony shared a film showing him having the     
Vaccine to help others who have been very 
scared about having it.  
 
 
 
 

 
A census workshop was held to help everyone fill in 
the forms.  
 
 
 
A  workshop was held with a lady from Healthwatch, they had the 
chance to talk about the good and bad experiences theyôve had in    
local hospitals.  
 
They were shown easy read information about the Coronavirus and 
the governmentôs restrictions. Aspenôs have also continued their work 
on easy read information for the MTW NHS Trust.  
 
 
Aspens had a workshop about the Do Not  
Resuscitation (DNR or DNAR) orders unfairly given 
to people with a learning disability without talking to 
the person or their family or next of kin.  
 
They have created a petition called ómy life is just 
as important as yoursô. 
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Feedback from the Delivery Groups and 
Grant Providers 

 

Feedback from Aspens and the Good Health Group (continued) 
 
 
The Good Health Group have been promoting   
annual Health Checks, and having the Covid-19     
vaccine.   
 
 

 
 
There was a discussion about side effects of the 
vaccine, there were mostly no side effects.  
 
Everyone said well done to Xan Brooker for making 
sure that people with a learning disability are at the 
top of the list to get a vaccine.  
 

 
 

Feedback from North Kent Independent Advocacy Scheme 
(NKIAS) and the Keeping Safe Group 
 
 
Nick Hughes, Louise and Mick Cronin gave 
an update on what NKIAS and the Keeping 
Safe Group  have been doing.     
 

 
 
They have been working with Kent Police on their 
Domestic Abuse easy read documents.  They 
have now been asked to look at all the Police 
leaflets and help them make easy read versions 
with the J.I.P Easy Read Group.  
 
 
 


